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North Yorkshire County Council 

Richmond (Yorks) Constituency Committee – 5 September 2022 
 

North Northallerton Bridge - update 
 
1.0 
 
1.1 

Purpose of the Report 
 
To keep Members informed of ongoing progress on the delivery of the Bridge at the 
North Northallerton Development 

 
2.0 Update on the Bridge Delivery 
 
2.1 Works to the bridge are now substantially complete although there remain some 

minor remedial items to be undertaken, including the installation of two light columns. 
 
2.2 Confirmation is now being sought from Network Rail as to their sign off and approval 

for opening of the bridge to traffic. 
 
3.0 Update on the Opening of full Link Road 
 
3.1 Prior to the opening of the full route between the A167 and A684 the developers 

were required to arrange for a road safety audit of the completed scheme.  This 
independent stage 3 audit was carried out on the 10 August, with North Yorkshire 
Police and officers from the local highway office in attendance. 

   
3.2 The safety audit report and a response from the scheme designers is to be submitted 

to NYCC for review.   
 
3.3 On receipt of these reports, NYCC will consider all recommendations from the audit 

team and if required instruct the developers to undertake further works prior to 
agreeing an opening date for the full through route between the A167 the A684. 

 
4.0 Recommendation 
 
4.1 The contents of the report are noted 
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